WitLiAM J. COoX
COMMISSIONER

FILE NO.

PLEASE REPLY TO OE]. 1 .(:41 l%é

Hartford, Conn. %5
October 16, 1944

Mr. Robert J, Ross, City BEngineer
Municipal Building
Hartford, Conn,

Dear Mr. Ross:

On September 30 you wrote to this office inguiring about
the plans showing the method of construction of the pipe
rgiling on retaining wall at Windsor Street underpass.

We have searched through all of our records on all of our
plans and we are unable to find any details of how these
posts were set. It would seem from their having been
forced vertically that they had been set in some sort of a
sleeve into which water had leaked and frozen and had
heaved the posts.

It is possible that the Raillroad Company might be able to
furnish you with further information about these posts as
I believe they prepared the plans for this structure.

Yours truly,

We. J. Cox
State Highway Commissioner
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